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Over the last two weeks, the staff at Whitemoor have been focused on developing the          

curriculum.  

Our aim is to provide all children with a broad and vibrant curriculum that instils a love of     

learning for life. All of the teaching staff have attended network meetings for each of the      

different curriculum areas and are coming together in next week's staff meeting to discuss how 

we can improve our wider curriculum even further.  

One area of the curriculum that took a hit during the pandemic was the opportunity to         

undertake    fieldwork and plan class trips. This is something that we are excited to return to next 

half term. Keep an eye out for more information on this. 

 

Thank you to all of the parents in Key Stage 2 who completed the survey to indicate interest in 

a residential trip for the summer term. We will keep you updated on our progress once we have 

something in place. 
  

We have noticed a large number of children playing games or discussing acts that are directly            

referenced in the Netflix series 'Squid Game'. I realise that this may not mean that they have 

been watching the series but we are aware that some of the children are discussing the       

content of this series as if they have seen it. I want to make parents aware that 'Common Sense 

Media' rates the series a 16+ on their website. Within the drama, content is shown which is in no 

way suitable for our children. Some children have said that they have seen parts of the series 

on Youtube or Tik Tok so we please ask that you remain vigilant when your children have       

access to their devices.  Thank you for your ongoing support.  

 

Finally, we are delighted to inform you that we have registered for Pets As Therapy visits, which 

can help to give children opportunities to increase their confidence and sense of                    

well-being.  Over the next few months we will have Eddie, a very placid Border Terrier, visiting us 

each week. Eddie will be listening to children read in the school library but also will be visible 

around school on occasions.   

We have a small number of places available for some children to have a weekly session with 

Eddie,    under the close supervision of the PAT Dog’s owner and a member of the school staff.   

Eddie is a specially registered dog who normally visits hospitals, hospices, care homes 

etc.  He will remain on the lead and under control at all times.  A member of school staff will 

lead the sessions and will be present throughout.   

If you have any concerns then please do let us know. A consent letter will be sent out to all par-

ents of children who will be working with Eddie. 
 

 

Mrs Hooper, Head of School 
 



Class 1 

This week in Class 1, the reception children have been working on our new sounds and now know 12   

phonemes. The children have been working hard on using these to blend to begin their reading. All of 

class 1 have enjoyed getting ready for Halloween. We have decorated our role play areas to become 

spooky houses and even made magic wands. We are looking forward to more spooky learning next 

week. 

 

Class 2  

Class 2 have been enjoying their learning about The Little Red Boat in English; We have written super     

sentences and learnt to use commas in lists. In Maths, we have continued working on comparing         

numbers, we thought about properties to chose suitable materials for different jobs in Science, and learnt 

about the Muslim Shahadah in RE. We had great fun playing tennis in PE and sang some more transport 

songs in Music.  

Well done, everyone! 

 

Class 3 

Class 3, have had great fun in English this week making up nonsense poems. In maths, we have been   

adding, subtracting and noticing patterns in numbers. In French, we are now able to ask and say our 

name. In P.E. we have been learning how to attack, defend and make use of space when playing    

hockey. As part of Black History Month, we have been learning about Mae Jemison, the first African  

American woman in space. We researched her incredible achievements and the impact that she has 

had on equality and diversity as well as inspiring children to literally 'reach for the stars'  

Class 4  

Another great week for class 4! In English we have written some fantastic Viking Kennings which we have 

then enjoyed sharing together. We have been getting to grips with division in maths and practicing times 

tables, and in history we have learned about what made the Vikings successful! We are continuing with 

our brass lessons during music and with perfecting our netball skills in PE.  

Well done Class 4, you have all worked hard this week! 

 

ParentPay Updates 

Starting Monday 1st November parents/carers will be responsible for booking and paying for the           

following via ParentPay:  

 Child/rens school lunches including Nursery children (unless Free School Meals and/or Universal    

Infant Free School Meals entitled—no charges apply when booking) 

 Nursery sessions 

 Early Start Club  

It is important for parents/carers to activate their ParentPay account to use this facility, please contact 

school office if you require help on activating your account. 

Our Autumn/Winter Menu will be emailed to you next week. This menu also will be on ParentPay for    

booking and paying.  More information to follow next week. 

Below is a link for parent guides on using ParentPay: Parents - Get Started with ParentPay  

https://www.parentpay.com/parents/


P.E days  

We are still asking children to come dressed 

in their P.E kits on the days they have P.E: 

Monday: Class 3 

Tuesday: Class 4 

Thursday: Class 2 

Friday: Class  1 

Early Start Club 

 
Early Start Club is on offer before school from 8am. 

The club is run by Mrs O’Mahoney and must be 

booked online the week before.  

We currently charge a very reasonable £1 for the 

facility.  

 

If you would like more information about Early Start 

Club then please speak to Mrs Dowd in the office. 

Parent Consultations 
 

Parents evenings - Thank you to all that        

attended.  

If you have not yet had your appointment 

then please do contact us and we will do our 

best to accommodate you. 

 
 

Volunteers  
 

We are now in a position to welcome back           

volunteers.  

Whether you are trying to gain experience to    

support you in job applications or you would just 

enjoy supporting us with the children, we would 

like to hear from you.  

 

All volunteers must undertake a full induction and 

DBS check.  

If you are interested, please just email                   

hello@whitemoor.org.uk 

Important Upcoming Dates 

 22.10.21: Year 1 Hearing Screening & Non 

School Uniform day (see school council      

section below) 

 12.11.21: Flu Vaccinations Reception to Year 6 

pupils 

 19.10.21: Children In Need 

 07.12.21: Christmas Fair TBC 

 13.12.21: Class 1 & 2 Christmas Performance 

 14.12.21: Class 3 & 4 Christmas Performance 

 15.12.21: Christmas Lunch 

School Council/Non Uniform Day 

 
Our School Council would like to invite all     

children to wear non-uniform on the last day of 

this half term (22nd October).  

 

We ask that children all bring in a small          

donation that can be used for the Christmas 

fair.  

This could include gifts that are in good        

condition for re-gifting, chocolate, toiletries, 

wrapping paper, sellotape etc. 



Term Dates 2021/2022 

25.10.21 to 29.10.21: Autumn Half Term 

20.12.21 to 31.12.21: Christmas Holidays 

03.01.22: Bank Holiday  

04.01.22: INSET Day (School Closed) 

05.01.22: Children return to school 

18.02.22: Aspire INSET Day (School Closed) 

21.02.22 to 25.02.22: Spring Half Term 

11.04.22 to 22.04.22: Easter Holidays 

02.05.22: May Bank Holiday 

30.05.22 to 03.06.22: Summer Half Term 

06.06.22: INSET Day (School Closed) 

07.06.22: Queen’s Platinum Jubilee (School Closed)  

26.07.22: Last day of term 

 

Attendance  

Absence - Illness 

If your child is going to be absent from school due to illness, then please inform the office before 9am in 

the morning, and let us know why your child is going to be absent, and when you expect them to return.  

If your child is off for more than one day, we must still be informed each day of your child's absence until 

they return to school. Sickness / Diarrhoea - Please keep your child off school for 48 hours 

 

COVID-19 Absence: Self-isolating rule 
From 16th August 2021 Individuals are not required to self-isolate if they live in the same household as 

someone with COVID-19, or are a close contact of someone with COVID-19, and any of the following   

apply: 

• they are fully vaccinated 

• they are below the age of 18 years and 6 months 

• they have taken part in or are currently part of an approved COVID-19 vaccine trial 

• they are not able to get vaccinated for medical reasons 

Instead, they will be contacted by NHS Test and Trace, informed they have been in close contact with a 

positive case and advised to take a PCR test. Please take a PCR test if advised to do so and remember, 

PHE do NOT recommend the use of LFD tests on children under the age of 11 years.  

 

 

 

 

Sumdog Competition 

 

We were 44th overall in the Aspire Sumdog 

competition that took place this week.  

Class 2 were victorious over classes 3 and 

4, with Angus answering an impressive 97  

questions correct.  

Well done class 2!  

 

 

WAFA 
 

A Teams Meeting will be taking place on   

Thursday 21st October at 4:30pm. 

 

Please click the link below to join if you are   

interested in joining WAFA. 

 

Microsoft Teams meeting 

Join on your computer or mobile app 

Click here to join the meeting 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NWY4ZGJkYWEtYThhOS00N2RmLTgwYmQtNmZiMmNhMDlmMjA2%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22199653ad-c156-4a05-bad3-084c1a30b618%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22dbb2324c-3093-4186-b6a8-2b764dc39cc9%22%7d


Head Teacher Awards 

 

 

Congratulations to the following children for achieving 

headteacher award this week: 

 

Class 1:   Percy D   Class 2:    Elsie G 

Class 3:   Isla G   Class 4: Jenson C 

Free Gardening Equipment for our School 

Whitemoor Academy has registered with Morrisons     

supermarket to get free gardening equipment.  

Parents/Guardians can support our school by spending 

£10 or more and you will get a Grow Token to donate to 

your chosen school. The school can then exchange the 

tokens for free gardening equipment. 

For further details and to support our school, follow this 

link: www.itsgoodtogrow.co.uk 


